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   STARTING A TROOP STEP-BY-STEP

1.  Complete a Volunteer Application and submit it to Girl Scouts of Greater Iowa, Attn: Rose Rysavy, 10715 Hickman Rd., Des Moines, IA  50322.
2.  Complete the online Orientation following the directions and links at http://www.girlscoutsiowa.org/online-orientation-training.cfm

3. Get in touch with your co-leader.  This may be a friend who also would like to lead a troop or someone identified at the leader recruitment or at the Girl Scout information meeting in the fall.
 

4.  Arrange a meeting time and place for troop meetings.  Some possible meeting places include schools, local churches or the public library.  While you may want to get input from other parents about meeting times and place, ultimately you and your co-leader are the people who stepped forward to lead the troop so the time and place will have to fit your schedules.
 

5.  Contact parents of prospective Girl Scouts as soon as possible and let them know you are planning a troop.  Give them an idea of when, where and how often the troop will be meeting, and when the first meeting will be. You will have a list of contact information for all the families who expressed interest in the age-level you plan to lead.  They will also be given your contact information.

4.  Decide if you will charge troop dues.  Troop dues range from nothing to $25 a year.  Some troops collect it all at the beginning of the year, others collect a portion at each meeting and some do a bit of both.  Just be sure to explain how it is collected and that it is meant to cover the cost of supplies and patches and so on.  Be sure to let people know that camps and special events may have additional costs.

6.  Plan and have your first meeting.  Program books and guides are available at the Girl Scout Shop, 10715 Hickman Rd., Des Moines.  You can also shop by phone (800-342-8389) or online (http://www.girlscoutsiowa.org/shop-online.cfm) and have items mailed to you.

 7.  Register your troop by returning your girls’ completed registration forms and membership dues to the Service Unit Registrar.  You and the girls will not be covered by Girl Scout insurance at any meeting or event until you are registered.  You can ask parents to complete the forms at your first troop meeting.
8.  Open a troop bank account.  All troop funds must be deposited in a bank account.  See “Checking Account Procedures” information sheet for instructions on opening an account.
8. Attend Leadership Essentials Training sometime within the next 6 months.  This should provide helpful hints and tips for implementing the Girl Scout program. You do not have to attend the training before meeting for the first time.  Information about training dates is on the council website www.girlscoutsiowa.org under Adult Education.

